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Tunisian Crochet has many aliases: Afghan Stitch, Tricot Crochet,
Shepherd’s Knitting, Hook Knitting and Railroad Knitting to name a
few. Tunisian Crochet did not originate in Tunisia, and although it
uses a hook, the process looks a little like knitting. The technique
involves a long crochet hook and has much in common with regular
crochet. Some tools have one hook and a stopper at the end, and
others have a hook on both ends. The latter is hook that allows you
to alternate between two different colored yarns. The earliest
recorded practice of Tunisian crochet that I have found is in the
middle of the 1800’s in England. There is also evidence that the
technique was popular during the Civil War in the United States.

Unlike traditional crochet and knitting where over the years many of
the techniques have been standardized, Tunisian crochet has many
variations of stitch patterns and ways to execute instructions.
Common to all stitch patterns are the forward and reverse procedures
of each row. In the forward pass, stitches are accumulated on the
long shaft of the hook. In the reverse pass stitches are taken off the
hook. Unlike both traditional crochet and knitting, you do not
“turn” your work at the end of the row (unless you are using a tool
that has a hook on each end.) Depending on the stitch used, the
fabric created with Tunisian crochet can have a woven appearance,
look like a crocheted piece, or duplicate the visual patterns of
knitting. The resulting projects can be quite beautiful and the process
very engaging.

Tips on Tunisian Crochet

* Remember that every row has a forward and a reverse pass. In the
forward pass you are picking up stitches and leaving them on the
hook. In the reverse pass you are working the stitches off the hook.
* With the traditional Tunisian hook (hook on one end) you do not
turn your work.
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* The Foundation Row:
There are two ways to begin your Foundation Row:

1. Chain the number of stitches you need
2. Work your stitches on the hook using the long-tail cast on (as you
would with knitting). If you choose the cast on, you will actually
have completed the forward pass of the Foundation Row.

If you begin with a chain, the next step is to work the hook into the
stitch next to your hook, yarn over, pulling the yarn onto the hook
The Reverse Pass of the Foundation Row is the same for the basic
stitches:
YO then pull through 1 stitch, then *YO and pull through 2 sts. Re-
peat from the * until you have worked all sts off the hook except the
last stitch. This last stitch becomes the first stitch of the next row.

* Tunisian Simple Stitch (TSS)

Once you have complete the Foundation Row you are set to begin
any number of stitch patterns. The Tunisian Simple Stitch is very
easy to learn and is quite common in patterns. The abbreviation TSS
refers to Tunisian Simple Stitch.

The Forward Pass: If you look carefully at the complete foundation
row, you will see vertical bars for each stitch all the way across your
work. Insert your hook under the vertical bar (but not through the
back of the stitch), YO and pull the new stitch onto the hook. You
will now have 2 stitches. Work the next stitch the same way and
continue until you have all of the stitches for your row on the hook,
having worked through all of the vertical bars. When you arrive at
the last stitch, work the hook through the whole stitch. You will see a
double loop on your hook before you yarn over and pull the final
stitch onto your hook.

The Reverse Pass: The Reverse Pass of the TSS is worked the same
as the Foundation Row.
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* Tunisian Knit Stitch (TKS)

The Forward Pass: Looking at the Foundation Row you will see that
each stitch is a loop with a vertical bar in front and one in back. In
the Tunisian Knit Stitch you place the hook through the loop towards
the back, yarn over and pull the yarn up onto the hook. Repeat this
process through the last stitch in the row.

The Reverse Pass: The Reverse Pass of the TKS is worked the same
as the Foundation Row.

* Crocheted Ruffles – Ruffles are wonderful embellishments to your
crocheted or knitted pieces and are quite simple. In your first row,
single crochet (sc) into all of the stitches in the row. At the end of
the row, chain 3 and turn your work. Then work 2 double crochet
(dc) stitches in every sc. Repeat for another row and you should have
a terrific ruffled edge.

Find more on Tunisian Crochet including
additional patterns in Big Stitch Tunisian Crochet

by Becca Smith.

For more information: call 888.879.7224, or visit
www.bagsmith.com


